
 

 

Term 4 newsletter #16  
 
 
Kia ora Parents/Caregivers, 
 
Thank you for the many ways you have been supporting our team here as 
we have been seeking to provide a fun enjoyable learning programme 
amidst the challenges of what has been happening around us.  
 

What’s been happening? 
 
Kapa haka 
Although our Kapa haka roopu weren’t able to perform in the local Kapa 
haka festival again this year, this has not stopped their enthusiasm to 
keep learning. This past week they performed for our assembly and then 
complete in their costumes were able to share what they have learned 
with whanau in the PAC. 
A huge thanks to Hamuera Tamihana, Corine Marsden and Jane Phelps 
for their commitment to teaching and organising the children to such a 
wonderful standard. 
 

 
 
 

 
TERM 4   

key dates 
 

Y5 EOY event 
Monday 29th Nov - BC 

 

Accord day  
Teacher only – no school 
Thurs 2nd Dec 
 

TeAwa Team EOY event  
Tuesday 7th Dec - BC 
 

Y2 EOY event 
Thursday 9th Dec 
 

Y6 Graduation & Social tba 
Monday 13th Dec 
 

Y0-1 EOY Trip  
Tuesday 14th Dec – Te Puna Quarry  
 

Celebration Service tba 
Thursday 16th Dec 
 

Last day of Term 4 
Friday 17th Dec 
 
First day of Term 1 2022 
Wednesday 2nd Feb 

Our Vision 

To be a Christian learning  

community of excellence where  

lives are ran ormed

@BCPrimary  

     



 

 

assembly 

Our wonderful youngest 
students from A5 and A6 
led us this last week for 
our final student led 
assembly for 2021.  
They did great job bravely 
standing and sharing their 
learning. 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Athletics year 5 & 6 

 
Wednesday was a perfect day for our Y5 & Y6 children to have their athletics sports. The 
challenge to do their personal best was met with enthusiasm. Well done to all those who 
participated. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Y 5&6 Athletics results 

 

 
Athletics day Year 0 - 4 

What a wonderful morning we have had with the children rotating through fun stations “giving it a 
go”. The children ran, threw, dodged, and jumped their way through a series of activities and even 
had a “juicy station” to cool off.  
A huge thanks to Mrs Rachel McGill, the Sports Dept and the great team of Year 9 students for all 
their work in making the day such a success. 



 

 

celebrations 
 
Congratulations to the following primary students who sat Speech New Zealand 
Flexi Speaking and Performing Grade examinations. It was the first time sitting a 
Speech exam and they all did well putting in the time and effort required to 
achieve the top grade that can be 
awarded.  
  
Initial 
Alexia Bezuidenhout D1- Honours Plus 
Sungwon Cho D1 - Honours 
  
Grade 1 
Jacob Ho E4 - Honours Plus   
Nahyun Cho E4- Honours Plus 
Lize-Mari Smith D4 - Honours Plus 
 
 

 
 

Reminders 

 

We have noticed that some children have started bringing toys and Pokemon cards to school lately. 

Our policy is no toys/cards etc so can ask you to please reinforce this with your children. Thank 

you for your cooperation and understanding. 
 

Thursday 2nd December is Accord Teacher only day and there is no school 
for students. 
 

 
 

 
 
Covid 

With Covid now in our community we are wanting to protect our 
school community especially our vulnerable children as much as we 
can. However, there is only so much we can do, and we rely on you 
as parents to follow the Ministry of Health guidelines which is “Play 
it safe. Stay home if you’re feeling unwell. Don’t go to work and 
keep unwell children home from school or early childhood education.”   Unfortunately, this is 
also the season where allergies are prevalent and often have similar symptoms to a cold, if you have 
had a child diagnosed with allergies please let their teacher know. We thank you in advance for 
monitoring your child’s health and only allowing them to return to school once they are well. If you 
have any questions regarding your child’s health please consult your GP or ring the Healthline. 



 

 

With just 3 weeks left before we finish for our Christmas holiday break teachers have been busy 
finalising 2021 reports and 2022 class lists. We are still to finalise some teaching staff positions, and 
as these are confirmed we will let you know. We are also working on plans for our end of year 
celebration service on Thursday 16th  and will keep you posted as to how this will work. 
Thank you again for your patience, prayers and support as we have been working to ensure the 
children end their school year with thankfulness for God’s goodness always.  
“Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good; his love endures forever.” Ps 107:1 
 
Ngā mihi 
Karen 
 
 

 
Library news 

 

If you are interested, you can take out up to 30 
books from the library to read during the summer 
holidays. Please come and get a permission slip 
from the library.  
You can choose your books on 14, 15 and 16 
December, before and after school, morning tea 
& lunch. 
 

 

 
Brass Opportunity 
 

We have an excellent opportunity for students in years 6 to take up playing a Brass instrument. We 

are looking for keen and committed students to play either Trumpet, Trombone or French horn. If 

you are interested please contact james.williams@gmail.com 

 
Primary sports 
 
Summer sports registrations for Term 1, 2022 are opening soon. Sports include Kiwi Tag (Y1-8), 
Mini Polo (Flippaball) (Y3-6), Volleyball (Y3-13). Futsal registrations will open in January 2022 with 
a later closing date. 
 
For Y1-6 click here to go to the Primary Sports webpage. Registrations will close on Thursday, 27 
January 2022. 
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mailto:james.williams@gmail.com
https://www.beth.school.nz/primary/physical


 

 

 
Bay hopper Buses 

School students aged 5-18 years will continue to enjoy free bus travel on all Bayhopper buses in 
2022 with a Bee Card. Click here for more information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.beth.school.nz/bus-information

